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MEMORANDUM / COFNOD
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	To:
	Mr Steven Rennie
	
	From / Oddi Wrth:
	Sue Brown
Pollution Section

	Dept / Adran:
	
	
	My Ref/Cyf
	SFB/301185

	Date/Dyddiad:
	1 March 2017
	
	Tel / Ffôn:
	

	Your Ref / Eich Cyf:
	Docks Office, Subway Road, Barry, Vale of Glamorgan, CF63 4RT
	
	Fax / Ffacs:
	

	
	
	
	
	


	Subject / Testyn:
	Re: Planning Application No - 2016/01427/OUT
Planning Application, Land off Cowbridge Road, Eglwys Brewis, St Athan. 

Residential development of up to 300 units and associated work,
including the provision of public open space and strategic access
points          


I refer to your memorandum received by this department on 16 December 2016, this department has comments to make regarding the above application.  

Having reviewed the application, with particular attention being given to the Environmental Noise Survey, dated 24 November, I can advise that this Section has no objection to the application om noise grounds.  I can advise that I conclude with the conclusion drawn within the Survey, namely that; standard thermal double glazing and trickle ventilation (shall be) sufficient.

With regard to the construction phase the following is advised;

No Development shall take place until there has been submitted to, approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority a Construction Environmental Management Plan (CEMP).  The CEMP shall include details of how noise, lighting, dust and other airborne pollutants, vibration, smoke, and odour from construction work will be controlled and mitigated.  The CEMP will utilise the Considerate Constructors Scheme (www.considerateconstructorsscheme.org.uk), or equivalent. The CEMP will include a system for the management of complaints from local residents which will incorporate a reporting system. The construction of the Development shall be completed in accordance with the approved Plan unless otherwise agreed in writing with the Local Planning Authority.  
Reason:

To ensure that the construction of the development is undertaken in a neighbourly manner and in the interests of the protection of amenity and the environment and to ensure compliance with the terms of Policy ENV27 of the Unitary Development Plan.

Sue Brown
Environmental Health Officer 
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